ber. Popovich is expecting to get some revenue in return from wildland reimbursement.

Director John Fredell questioned the wildland budget and whether it was something that would vary yearly. Chief Burns indicated that it would and that it is typically hard to gauge.

The August financial statements were approved.

Public comments

A request was posed that Wescott begin to post the meeting agenda and minutes on the district website. Chief Burns agreed, and the minutes will be posted to Wescott.org under the Board of Directors tab.

One public comment questioned the construction of Colorado Springs Station 22 and when Wescott expected homes and businesses in the district to request to be taken out of the district to be served by the city station.

Chief Burns responded that there are legal hoops that must be jumped through to be taken out of the district and that there would likely be a dual response. He added that legally, the presence of the fire station doesn't trigger anything; they could open the fire station tomorrow and Wescott would still be here.

Chief's report

Assistant Chief Scott Ridings gave the September run report that showed a 13 percent increase in the number of calls received in 2015 over 2014. There was no significant loss due to fire in August

District participates in Fort Collins ceremony

Wescott participated in an honor guard that lined the streets of Fort Collins on Oct. 24 to welcome a new fire station there and honor the memory of those who lost their lives in the Sept. 11 terrorist attacks that demolished two World Trade Center buildings in New York City in 2001. A girder, one of few left from the Trade Center rubble, will be on display at the new station.

The meeting was adjourned

at 7:54 p.m.

The Donald Wescott Fire Protection District Board of Directors' next meeting is scheduled for 7 p.m. Nov. 17 at Station 1 15415 Gleneagle Dr. Please call 488-8680, a non-emergency number, for more information, or visit www.wescottfire.org. The district is also on Facebook.

Jennifer Green-Lanchoney can be contacted at Jenlanchoney@ ocn.me.

Board of County Commissioners, Oct. 13

Forest Lakes amended improvements agreement approved

By Lisa Hatfield

The El Paso Board of County Commissioners unanimously approved an amended subdivision improvements agreement for Forest Lakes Residential Development LLC and Classic Consulting Engineers & Surveyors LLC on Oct 13. The request amended the Sept. 9, 2004 filing that had included restrictions on the sale of lots or issuance of building permits within the subdivision as a guarantee for the completion of required subdivision improvements.

The amendment will now allow the provision of collateral, in the form of a bond, to secure and guarantee performance of the

remainder of the required public subdivision improvements in Filings 1 and 3 of the Forest Lakes development, located at the western end of West Baptist Road, west of the Union Pacific railroad tracks

Forest Lakes Residential Development requested the amendment in order to initiate lot sales and building permit issuance while the few remaining improvements are being completed in Filing 1 and begun in Filing 3, including public water systems, fire hydrants, public wastewater facilities, public storm facilities, curbs and gutters, and paving the public streets.

The homes in Forest Lakes

New Santa Fe Trail still off-limits

will be served by these entities:

- Water and wastewater: Forest Lakes Metropolitan District (a Title 32 special district), which shares the Upper Monument Creek Regional Wastewater Treatment Facility with Donala Water and Sanitation District and Triview Metropolitan District
- Natural gas: Black Hills Energy
- Electricity: Mountain View Electric Association
- Fire protection: Tri-Lakes Monument Fire Protection District
- Roads: El Paso County Road and Bridge

Police: El Paso County Sheriff's Office

School District: Lewis-

Palmer District 38
Lisa Hatfield can be reached at lisahatfield@ocn.me.



Entries must be postmarked or hand delivered to either MVEA office by November 18, 2015. For an entry form, go to our website at **WWW.MVEA.COOD**. For more information call Member Services at 719-494-2670.

to the general public Director of Community Services Although the County Com-

By Terri Hayes

On Oct. 5, El Paso County Parks and the Air Force Academy held a joint information gathering meeting concerning the New Santa Fe Trail at the Academy International Elementary School. Key players were County Commissioners Darryl Glenn and Peggy Littleton, El Paso County Director of Community Services Tim Wolken, and Col. Ken Ohlson with the Air Force Academy. There were about 100 people in attendance, made up mostly of those who would like to use the trail again both for recreation and transportation, in addition to other community leaders. Although the County Commissioners and the Academy recently approved a new 25-year easement through the Academy,



Monument - Safeway Center

650 Highway 105 - 719.488.2299





The Villa Restaurant 75 Highway 105 Palmer Lake

An ideal setting for your holiday party, rehearsal dinner, or special event

Join us on Tuesdays for 1/2 price bottles of wine (select wines, with entrée purchase)

Open Mic on Thursday nights 8-10 pm

Like us on facebook

to stay updated on live music and daily specials

We will be closed on Thursday, Nov.26 for Thanksgiving

Now accepting reservations for Christmas Eve Dinner 4-8 pm

Open for lunch Tues-Sat 11 am-2 pm

Open for dinner Tues-Thurs 5-8 pm, Fri and Sat 5-9 pm

Reservations appreciated 719~481~2222